
 

 

 

 

14th August 2025 

 

Dear Parents 

 

I am delighted to share with you our excellent A Level results released today. 

 

The headline statistics are impressive with 36% A* grades, 60% A*-A and 87% A*-B, all of which show an 

increase from last year. The academic results of the school continue to go from strength to strength, and these 

well deserved grades are a testament to the hard work of Priory Sixth pupils and the dedication of their teachers. 

 

A number of subjects achieved 100% A*/A grades: Biology, Chemistry, Computer Science, Drama, Fine Art, 

Graphic Communications, Russian, Religious Studies and the EPQ.  Congratulations to these departments and 

the students who did so well in this wide range of subjects. 

 

Special mention must go to students who received outstanding individual results.  Firstly our Mary Tredway 

academic scholars: Sofia who gained all A*s in Mathematics, Biology and History and will read Economics at the 

University of Bath; and Hannah, who also achieved all A*s in History, Politics and Geography and is going to the 

London School of Economics to study Geography.  

 

Congratulations also to Mona who achieved A*A*A in Computer Science, Graphic Communications and 

Mathematics and will study Electronic Engineering at Kings College, London; and to Alexandra also with A*A*A 

and a place at the University of Madrid.  Sakura achieved A*A*AB plus an A* in her EPQ and will read History at 

the University of Durham.  Students also have places at University College, London and the Universities of 

Exeter, Warwick and Leeds. 

 

Outgoing Head Girl, Rachel, reflected on her time at the school, saying, “I want to say a huge thank you to all the 
staff and the students who have made my experience here so amazing and who have helped me achieve the 

results I got today to go off to my dream university, Durham.”  
 

Our outgoing Year 13s have been a terrific year group, not only in academic terms, but in their commitment to 

school life and their service to the wider community. We couldn't be prouder of them ALL, and wish them the 

very best in the future. 

 

With best wishes 

 

Mrs C Macallister BA ACA 

Headteacher 

 


